
January 20, 2019 
 

Second Sunday  
in 

Ordinary Time 

St. Katharine Drexel Parish Mission Statement:   The mission of St. Katharine Drexel Parish is to gather together as a communi-
ty of faith, sharing the Word of God with all of our neighbors through our words and example. We emphasize the sanctity of the Eucha-
rist in our daily lives and encourage good stewardship and lifelong Catholic Christian education. Our consistent message is "Come home 
to Christ". 

1800 S. Katie Ave. Suite # 1, Sioux Falls, SD 57106  

Visit our parish website at www.stkdsfsd.org! 

From Fr. Tschakert 

This past week our parish was informed that the interest 
rate on our loan will r ise from 4.25 %  to 4.5% . This rate 
has slid up and down occasionally over the years, and we 
were grateful it was very low, following market trends. 
Anne told me a few days ago that our principal balance is 
currently $3.85 million. That 1/4 percent increase will cost 
us about $8,000 per year.  

This week marks the Christian Unity 
Octave. This 8 days of prayer  for  
Christian unity culminates with the 
Feast of the Conversion of St. Paul 
on Fri., January 25th. When I was a 
young priest, this was a favored time 
for gathering with Christians of other 
denominations to pray with Jesus that 
"all would be one." 

In those days, we often worked with other churches in joint 
ventures of social ministry and even in praying together 
from time to time. We were trying harder to understand 
each other's religions and points of view. In recent years, it 
seems our enthusiasm for ecumenism has cooled. Lately, 
when I hear people talk about other religions, it is too often 
in terms of competition. 

Jesus faced these same kinds of questions in the Gos-
pel. When the apostles complained that someone else was 
casting out demons in Jesus' name, he replied, "Let them 
be. Whoever is not against you is for you." 

As Catholics, we believe that our Church was founded by 
Jesus Christ Himself. But we also acknowledge the good-
ness in other Christian traditions. We continue to pray with 
Jesus that one day "all will be one." 

Financial Report 

Last weekend we were happy to find $10, 354.51 in the 
offertory basket to help us toward our January budget goal. 
We are especially grateful to all those who have recently 
implemented their changes to stewardship giving, either by 
envelope or online. 

A Stewardship Testimonial: "I find that hanging out with 
positive, affirming people makes me more positive too." 

This week on Tuesday, the people of 
the United States call to mind the in-
famous Roe v. Wade decision of the 
Supreme Court that made abortion on 
demand legal in all states in 
1973. Previous to that time, abortion 
was legal in some states and not in 
others. 

Down through the decades, many pro-life advocates have 
worked very hard to provide legal protection for children 
in the wombs of their mothers. In many ways, this has 
been a very hard-fought battle. Progress has gradually 
been made legally to restrict times and places for abor-
tion. This week we join pro-life advocates in praying for 
an end to legalized abortion. 

At the same time, we become more and more conscious 
of the dignity of every human life, from conception until 
natural death. Every person carries the image of God into 
the world. Sometimes this image is not as visible as it is 
at other times. Sometimes humans are vulnerable and 
very dependent on the assistance of others. At those 
times, we recall that God Himself became a little baby in 
His mother's womb and was born with all human limita-
tions. 

It is when humans are most vulnerable and needy that 
they are especially in need of our help. Often this is at the 
beginning of life and again near the end of life. Of 
course, there many other conditions of life that also call 
upon us for assistance. 

While we certainly hope and pray that abortion will be 
made illegal in our country, we also know that being pro-
life cannot end with mere legislation. It will always be a 
matter of changing hearts so that abortion is not only ille-
gal but unthinkable. 

At the same time, as Christians we are called to be mind-
ful of the many ways in which human life should be up-
held and enhanced and embraced. 

 



How to reach us:    phone: 275-6870     fax:  275-6998 
Fr. Gregory Tschakert, Pastor, ext. 202   
 Rectory phone: 275-6871 
  gtschakert@sfcatholic.org 
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 denseiner@yahoo.com 
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            Volunteer Coordinator, ext. 203 
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             erin.stkatharinedrexel@midconetwork.com 
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 anne.stkatharinedrexel@midconetwork.com 
Jordan Pannell, Youth Director, ext. 205 
 jordan.stkatharinedrexel@midconetwork.com 
St. Katharine Drexel School 275-6994 
 sfitzgibbons@sfcss.org or scharron@sfcss.org. 
 

E-mail us at: 
admin@stkdsfsd.org 

 

Mass Schedule & Intentions for this week: 

 
Tuesday, January 22nd, 6:30 p.m.  Alice & Hubert Koch (d) 
Wednesday, January 23rd, 8 a.m.  Rita Raiter (d) 
Thursday, January 24th, 8 a.m.  Sara Davis 
Friday, January 25th, 8 a.m.  Duane Reiners (d) 
Saturday, January 26th, 5 p.m.  Robert & Lola Milton (d) 
Sunday, January 27th, 8:30 a.m.  Alice & Hubert Koch (d) 
Sunday, January 27th, 10:30 a.m.  For the people of the parish 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
Tuesday—5:45-6:25 p.m. 

Thursday—7:00-7:55 a.m., 12:30-1:00 p.m. 
Saturday—3:45-4:45 p.m. 
or anytime by appointment 

 
Baptism Preparation Class: 2nd Thursday of each month 

at 6:30 p.m. in the Gathering Space 

How do I register  
at St. Katharine Drexel Parish?  

 

Stop after Mass today and introduce yourself to 
Fr. Tschakert and tell him you would like to be-
come an active part of St. Katharine Drexel Parish. 

  GOT A MEETING COMING UP? 
*Parish Council: Monday, January 21st at 6:30 p.m. 
*St. Vincent de Paul: Tues., Jan. 22nd at 7:15 p.m. 

*Everyone is welcome to attend any of these meetings. 

There is no school on Monday, Jan. 21st. 
Please join us for Mass with our 1st 
Grade on assisting Wednesday, Jan. 23rd 
at 8 a.m. All SKD School families are in-

vited to Family Movie Night in the Multipurpose 
Room at 6:30 p.m. on Friday, Jan. 25th. Preschool 
and Kindergarten families are invited to our "Dinner 
and a Show” on Tuesday, Feb. 5th from 5:30-7 p.m. 
Please RSVP at 275-6994 to Sandy by Tues., January 
29th if you plan to attend.  If you have any ques-
tions, please contact Sandy in the School Office at 
275-6994 or sfitzgibbons@sfcss.org.  

 
 

A Book Fair will be held after the 
Masses in the School Library the 
weekend of February 10th-11th.  

Mass Intentions: If you would like to have a Mass 

said for someone living or deceased, please stop in 

or call the Parish Office to schedule a date. The 

suggested Mass stipend is $10 per Mass.  

Presentation Sisters Catholic School Scholarship 
Applications: In keeping with the Presentation Sis-
ters belief and commitment to Catholic education, we 
are pleased to announce that we will once again be 
accepting applications for Presentation Sisters Catholic 
School Scholarships. We will be awarding forty K-12 
$750 tuition assistance scholarships and three $1,500 
high school tuition scholarships for the 2019-2020 
school year. Catholic School pastors and principals in 
the Sioux Falls Diocese have received the application 
forms for the upcoming school year. Please note the 
change for K-5 applicants. We invite any interested stu-
dent to complete the application process. Submission 
deadline is Friday, March 15th. You can visit 
www.presentationsisters.org to print application forms. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sister Phyllis 
Gill, Scholarship Committee Chair, at (605) 229-8414 
or sisgill@gmail.com. 

Our St. Katharine Drexel Spiritual Adop-

tion will be held the weekend of January 26 

and 27th.  Please come and check out our 

baby socks on a keychain this year with a 

revised prayer that makes it easier for the 

little ones in your family to understand. Last year,  we 

had around 130 babies that were spiritually adopted! We 

also thank all those who donated items to our Parish Dia-

per Ministry at our baby shower that we had in honor of 

our babies this past October. More information on this 

program can be found on our parish website!  

Mark your calendars and get ready to 

ROAR! Our VBS program is coming 

July 14th-18th from 6-8 p.m. each 

night!  

mailto:koltmanns@sfcss.org
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 COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
+Marketing & Communications Coordinator: Holy Spirit Parish seeks to 
hire a person with marketing, communications, and social media skills. The 
position is 15-20 hours per week and eligible for benefits. Please contact Fr. 
Chuck Cimpl at frcharlescimpl@sfcatholic.org or 371.2320 for a job descrip-
tion. Application deadline is Monday, January 21st. 
 
+Prayer Rally & Walk for Love & Life: This 22nd annual event will be held 
on Tue., Jan. 22nd at Sioux Falls First at 6:30 p.m. The rally will include ecu-
menical prayer and speaker Deacon Glenn Ridder, MD, giving a witness on 
pro-life efforts. For those able, the walk will proceed to the sidewalk in front of 
Planned Parenthood for prayer. Fellowship with refreshments will follow. For 
more information, please contact Fr. Brian Simon at (605) 486-4702. 
 

+St. Nicholas Parish (Tea) will host their Annual Chili Cook-Off/Feed and 

Live Auction Saturday, January 26th from 6-8 p.m. Cost is a free-will dona-

tion and the auction will begin at 6:30 p.m. 

 
+Theology on Tap: On Tuesday, Jan. 29th, Eric Gallagher will present "God, 
What Do You Want Me To Do?" Join us at 7 p.m. in the lower level of The 
Blarney Stone Pub as Eric dives deep into discernment and helps us "learn 
how to allow the unresolved realities of our life to be experiences that trans-
form". For more information, please send an e-mail message to 
siouxfallscatholics@gmail.com or visit us on Facebook at Theology on Tap— 
Sioux Falls.  
 
+NEW: Aquinas Lecture: Join us Thursday, Jan. 31st at 7 p.m. in the Cathe-
dral Parish Hall for the 1st Aquinas Lecture as we explore the Catholic intel-
lectual life. Our speaker is Joseph Bottum, Director of the Classics Institute at 
Dakota State University. He’ll present “The Life and Thought of John Paul II.” 
Light refreshments will follow. No cost to attend. Sponsored by the Benedic-
tine Leadership Institute at Mount Marty College, the Classics Institute at 
Dakota State University, and the Catholic Diocese of Sioux Falls. Please 
contact Joe Rutten with questions (joseph.rutten@mtmc.edu). 
 
+Surviving Divorce Program: Our winter session begins Monday, Feb. 4th. 
Sessions are held on Monday evenings from 6-8 p.m. Cost of $45 per person 
includes a “Personal Survival Guide”, refreshments and all materials for 6 
weeks. For information or to register, please contact Catholic Family Services 
at 988-3775 or cfs@sfcatholic.org. Scholarships are available.  
 
+Pregnant? One word, many emotions. If you or someone you know is expe-
riencing an unplanned pregnancy, Catholic Family Services can help. CFS 
provides free confidential pregnancy counseling regardless of race or reli-
gion. Please contact Christy VanderWoude, MSW, at 988-3775 or 800-700-
7867 or cvanderwoude@sfcatholic.org. 
 
+St. Michael Cemetery: Visitation hours November 4th-March 9th: 8 a.m.–
4:30 p.m. 

Youth Activities 
 
 

Youth Group: Jr high and high school students, join 
us at 6:30 p.m. in the Youth Room this Sunday, January 
20th for faith, friends, fellowship, and food!  
 
Service Hours: If you are planning on going on any 
youth trip this next year, please consider helping with Pan-
cake Breakfasts to earn credit. Each hour worked is worth 
$10 credit towards your trip cost. 
 
Need service hours? Sign up to serve breakfast at 
The Banquet on Friday, Feb. 8th, to help with the Sweet-
heart Dance on Sat., February 9th or to serve supper at the 
St. Francis House on Friday, Feb. 15th. 
 
Confirmation Retreat is Sunday, Jan. 27th from 1-6 
p.m. Confirmation Mass is Sunday, Feb. 3rd at 2 p.m. 
 
Twitter & Instagram: @skdyouth1 
Facebook: SKD Youth Group 
Youth Director e-mail: Jordan.stkatharinedrexel 
@midconetwork.com 

Sundays, Jan. 20th & 27th; Feb. 
3rd, 10th & 24th: Class for Grades 
1-6 (9:30 a.m.); No class Feb. 17th 
 

Wednesdays, Jan. 23rd & 30th; 
Feb. 6th, 13th & 27th: Class for 

Grades 1-6 (5:30 p.m.) and Grades 7-9 (6:45 
p.m.); No class Feb. 20th 
 
All parents of 2nd graders are asked to attend a 
First Holy Communion Parent Meeting on Wed., 
January 23rd at 5:30 p.m. or Sunday, January 
27th at 9:30 a.m. Both meetings will be in the 
Chapel. If you have any questions, please con-
tact Erin Hericks, DRE, at 275-6870 x204 or 
erin.stkatharinedrexel@midconetwork.com.  

Stay current on parish events and updates 
by liking and following our parish on Face-
book! Just search for St. Katharine 
Drexel Catholic Church. 
 

Weôre also now on Instagram! Search 
St_Katharine_Drexel and follow us to-
day! 
 

 
We hope youôll ñLikeò and ñShareò our new 
video with all your friends and followers 
on social media! 

Knights of Columbus Free Throw Com-
petition: The St. Katharine Drexel and St. 
Michael Parish Knights of Columbus 
Councils are sponsoring their annual KC 
Free Throw Competition for boys and girls 
ages 9-14 as of Jan. 1st. The event will start 

at 1:30 p.m. on Sunday, January 27th in the St. Michael 
Parish Gym. If you have any questions, please contact 
Todd Bressler at 368-0913.  

Brr! Itôs cold outside! Weôve got 
you covered! Join our youth for a 
fresh, hot Pancake Breakfast in 
the Multipurpose Room Sunday, 
Jan. 20th from 8:30 a.m.-12 p.m. 
The menu includes pancakes, 

eggs, sausages and drinks. Your free-will of-
fering benefits our youth programs, retreats, 
trips, and conferences. Itôll warm your tummy 
and your heart. J 

mailto:frcharlescimpl@sfcatholic.org
mailto:siouxfallscatholics@gmail.com
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8:30 a.m. Mass 
 

Lector 1: Sara Siemonsma 

Lector 2: Kevin Curley 
 

Altar Servers: Noah Donohoe, 

            Kaci Wilson  

Book Bearer: Anthony Valland 
 

EOMs: K Anderson, M Dobberpuhl, K 

Oberbroekling, P Ordalen,  

C Valland, J VanZee, B Wilson 
 

Greeters: Donohoe & Filsinger 
 

Gift Bearers: Mike & Melanie Greco 
 

Ushers: C Kramer, D Dobberpuhl,  

 RN VanGenderen 
 

Sacristan: Mary Bills  
 

SFCS GC: Dawn Elsinger 
 

Rosary: Dan Donohoe 
 

Coffee/Rolls: Brad & Erika Kruggel 
 

Bakers: J Hohwieler, G Hoil,  

D Hodges, M Hurley, D Hertz 
 

Wknd Mass Recpt: Sandy Oliver 
 

CLOW: Shane/Sydnee & Savanna 

10:30 a.m. Mass 
 

Lector 1: Patrick Kappel 

Lector 2: Bob Kappel 
 

Altar Servers: Mikayla Tiahrt,  

            Claire Loofbourrow 

 

Book Bearer: Shelby Olson 
 

EOMs: C Olson, ML Steffes,  

 DD Wolf, RE Wuebben 

 

Greeters: Jaspers & BR Kappel 
 

Gift Bearers: Eric & Michelle  

  Majeres 
 

Ushers: Mike, Ellie & Alex Jaspers, 

 Bailey Roman 
 

Sacristan: Rich Wuebben 
 

SFCS GC: Sonja Olson 
 

Coffee/Rolls: Angie & Ryen Lynch 

 

Bakers: S Kappel, M Kasten,  

V Lonneman, N Loofbourrow,  

P McBreen 

 

CLOW: Susie/John, Ellie 

Todayôs song numbers: 414 (921) 787, 649, 358, 359, 205 

Next week’s readings: January 21-27 
Monday: Hebrews 5:1-10, Mark 2:18-22 
Tuesday: Hebrews 6:10-20, Mark 2:23-28 
Wed.: Hebrews 7:1-3, 15-17, Mark 3:1-6 
Thurs.: Hebrews 7:25-8:6, Mark 3:7-12 

Friday: Acts 22:3-16 or 9:1-22, Mark 16:15-18 
Saturday: 2 Timothy 1:1-8 or Titus 1:1-5, Mark 3:20-21 
Sunday: Nehemiah 8:2-4a, 5-6, 8-10, 
  1 Corinthians 12:12-30, 
   Luke 1:1-4; 4:14-21 

5 p.m. Mass  
 

Lector 1: Greg Haiar 

Lector 2: Faith Rogers 
 

Altar Servers: Evelyn & Leah Nielsen 

 

Book Bearer: Tehya Byrnes 
 

EOMs: R Hulme, M Maturi, S Scherer 

CE Nielsen, M Shields, L Zebroski 

 

Greeters: Benson & Konechne 
 

Gift Bearers: Jason & Dawn Horst 
 

Ushers: Rich, Jack & Andrew White, 

 Grace Nielsen 
 

Sacristan: Chris Nielsen 
 

SFCS GC: Dawn Horst  

 

Rosary: Eric & Jennifer Sammons 

 

Wknd Mass Recpt: Carol Deering 

 

 

 

January 26-27 Liturgical Ministers 

Have you ever wondered what our 
Food Pantry does or needs? We hand 
out a bag of food to individuals who 
come for assistance. Each bag usually 
contains cereal, canned meat, a vegeta-
ble, pasta and sauce, macaroni & 
cheese, a boxed meal, soup, ravioli, or 
Spaghettios. Our guests also ask for as-
sistance with diapers and wipes. Your 

generous donations of food, diapers, and wipes or cash/gift 
cards towards those items go a long way in helping our 
parish follow St. Katharine Drexelôs example of helping the 
less fortunate. Please drop off your donations in the Parish 
Office. 
NOTE: In light of the continued government shut-down, we 
could see an uptick in Food Pantry patrons if SNAP bene-
fits are cut off and if Feeding SD cannot provide us with 
lower-cost groceries. Your outstanding and continued gen-
erosity is greatly appreciated! 

Attention all Liturgical Ministers (Lectors, Eucha-
ristic Ministers, Altar Servers, Greeters, Gift Bearers, 
Sacristans, Book Bearers, Ushers, SFCS Gift Card 
Sellers, Coffee & Roll Servers, Bakers, Musicians, 
CLOW Leaders & Helpers, Mass Receptionists, Ro-
sary Leaders & Collection Counters):  Time-off re-
quests are needed for the next schedule covering 
Sat., Feb. 2-Sun., April 28, 2019. Please submit your 
requests IN WRITING or BY E-MAIL by Sunday, 
January 20th to Jennifer Maturi, Director of Liturgy 
and Music/Volunteer Coordinator: 275-6870, ext. 
203 or  
jennifer.stkatharinedrexel@midconetwork.com. 
Thanks! 


